	St. George’s Episcopal Church
Vestry Meeting


	DATE: 
April 18, 2021
CALLED TO ORDER:  11:30 a.m.
ADJOURNED: 12:56 p.m.
	LEADER: Fr. David Lemburg
RECORDER: Debbie Shumans
LOCATION: Zoom

	MEMBERS  PRESENT: Fr. David Lemburg, Cam Mathis, Pat Leslie, Debbie Shumans, Sheila Meredith, Ed Reames, Beth Lynah, Claudia Griffis

ABSENT: Evelyn Reierson
GUEST(S):



	AGENDA ITEMS
	DISCUSSION/FINDINGS/ACTION



	Call To Order
Financials
	Fr. David opened the meeting with prayer.  Minutes are posted at the church and distributed to the Vestry. These minutes are also posted on the Web site under the Vestry link.
Financials – Report attached to original of these minutes.  Pat Leslie reported.  

· Without the 1st quarter investment information, we are less below budget than anticipated.  We did receive a sizeable gift from a parishioner.

· Cam Mathis and Pat Leslie met with Canon Katy Easterling to talk about our finances.  Our plan is to meet quarterly to keep the Diocese apprised of our financial standing.  Canon Katy was able to give some suggestions. 

· Project Resource was one idea to focus on the 2022 Stewardship Campaign.  We need to have an upbeat message.  We need to tell others about our church.  Invite one person and hope that they come to experience St. George’s and then decide to stay.
· Estate planning and long term endowments.  

· Rental property assets and the side lot at Willow and White Bluff.  We will turn to Beth Lynah for information regarding the real estate and the value attached.  

· June 4th is the next meeting with Canon Katy Easterling.  

· Cell tower application – There was no response from the cell tower company after the Chancellor added some changes to the negotiations.  Canon Katy has experience in this regard and maybe with her guidance we can revisit the application.  Canon Katy expressed that she is impressed with our proactive approach to our financial needs.  We have been able to continue with our Diocesan ask during this pandemic period. 
· Honey Creek Bond – the Honey Creek Bond should mature at this time.  We are not really in a position to donate this money to Honey Creek. Fr. David believes that when the time comes, Honey Creek will just send St. George’s a check.

· The Diocese is not having any discussions regarding the closure of St. George’s church.  They all want us to be successful. St. George’s is the only Episcopal Church on the Southside which encompasses the area all the way through Georgetown.  Please share that information if you are questioned by parishioners.  A Spanish speaking congregation has been discussed from time-to-time.  Fr. David shared that Spanish speaking individuals come from many countries and that will need to be considered when thoughts of establish a Spanish service. We may even considered a building share program for two different groups.  

	Old Business
	Old Business

· Columbarium – We need a planning committee to make recommendations for the future use of the columbarium.  Past paperwork and performance regarding the columbarium has room for improvement, which needs to be defined.  We need to define who is and is not available for burial in the columbarium.   Who gets in and the design of the columbarium going forward.  Sheila Meredith, Beth Lynah, and Cam Mathis have already been designated as this committee and their meeting is forthcoming.  Cam Mathis has already contacted St. Paul’s for them to share information about how they conduct their columbarium services.  

Action/follow-up – Cam Mathis will report the findings from St. Paul’s at our next regular Vestry meeting.
· Solar Lighting – Ed Reames reported.  Ed is still looking at solutions for the sign at the corner.  The concern is having enough lumins to light the sign which could result in multiple solar lights in order to obtain enough illumination.  He will continue to work on this.  Solar panels on the roof is another solution, but our existing roof is not suitable for that purpose as it is not constructed to hold that weight.  

· St. George’s Feast Day April 23th.  Sunday the 25th we would like to have some sort of celebration.  Discussion included an extended coffee hour outside with tables taken outside.  There were 27 people in person at the service today including the Altar people.  


	New Business


	New Business
· The document from the Diocese was distributed Friday.  The possibility of giving communion in both kinds going forward was discussed.  Most of the other things we are already doing at St. George’s. One of the things the Diocese is asking is to take temperatures for the nursery workers and the children.  Changes for singing, masking and those vaccinated have not been discussed at this time.  Maybe there will be some changes at Pentecost. If we must take temperatures for the nursery, thermometers can be purchased.

· Sky Lights – Ed Reames reported.  Ed has received one quote for one company that came out at $750 for the repair. 

Action/follow-up - Motion to accept the bid and initiate the repair of the skylight was made by Fr. David and seconded by Claudia.  All approved.  Ed Reames will get the repair scheduled.  

· Nursery – Fr. David reported.  The Diocese allowed us to open the nursing before Easter.  So far, most churches have done nothing about that yet.  Quianna and Lauren Griffis have been contacted.  Quianna will be here this coming Sunday.  Lauren is moving to Pooler on the 25th.  She plans to continue unless Jason’s health does not permit her to continue.  We normally have to have two attendants and perhaps we can get volunteers as available to be the second worker.  Cam Mathis has spoken to Kevin Burk regarding his grandchildren and those are the two that would be using the nursery the most.  Kevin Burke has volunteered to help Quianna.  Caroline Burk was in there today.  What type of cleaning do we need to do in the nursery between services?  There are guidelines to follow and then we will need to designate who performs that service.  If we are required to take temperatures, we need to be prepared to get thermometers and be ready next month.  

· Yard Maintenance – The grounds have not been routinely cut or managed.  It does not appear to be done on a routine basis. There are vines in the bushes etc.  We need to find a better way of preparing the ground prior to major events,  Easter, etc.  December 10th was the last time the yard man was paid.  They have not maintained the beds next to the building as that is our responsibility and it is overdue for help.  We will need to have something in place as we are approaching the growing season.  

Action/follow-up - Pat Leslie will send Ed Reames the information of our current yard service.  

· Contacting our Parishioners -  Fr. David shared that there are two families that are no longer coming to St. George’s.  One family did not attend any of the things offered by St. George’s.  Their impression was that the church was not open.  They have chosen to go to another church.  It appears that some families with small children are not coming or participating in church.  That is a concern.  When you talk with your calling group, remind them that church never closed.  We do have levels of caution and many ways to participate.  We have been sharing activities for children and even delivering packets directly to their homes.  

· Copier – The copier needs to be serviced as the stapler is not functioning properly.  Action/follow-up - Claudia Griffis will call for copier service.
· Discretionary Offering – Fr. David would like to establish a discretionary/alms box that will be a permanent fixture for the church and can be checked periodically for the discretionary fund.  We have received some discretionary donations in realm too.  A check can also be placed in the discretionary/alms box so that the church will have a record and can include on your statement for your taxes.  

Action/follow-up - Fr. Craig will work to make the Discretionary/Alms Box.

· EYCH Board – Claudia Griffis is on the scholarship committee.  Claudia would like to print the application packets at the church.  

Action/follow-up - Permission was given to Claudia Griffis to use the copier/printer to copy the scholarship applications for the committee.
· Flowers – Pat Leslie reported that pre-pandemic we got flowers weekly from the John Davis florist.  The flowers that we have now were given by Claudia Griffis and purchased from Sam’s Club.   Do we want to resume with John Davis Florist at $40 per week or not? The current lilies are done.  Parishioners can be given the chance to come get them if they wish.  

Action/follow-up - Fr. David recommended that we just allow parishioners to donate flowers if they would like, but we will not contact John David florist.  All agreed.
· Ed Reames Reported – The City has come up with a traffic calming plan on Willow Road.  Ed recommends that he sign it on behalf of the church.  Drivers are exceeding the speed limit.

Action/follow-up - The Vestry agrees to the proposal and gives Ed Reames authority to sign on behalf of the church.  

· Plumbing issues outside – Fr. Craig reported the City of Savannah is offering insurance, provided by an independent contractor, for pipes from the main all the way to the building, which would include the external pipes to the building. 

Action/follow-up - Cam Mathis and Fr. David will review the proposal and report at the next Vestry meeting.  



	Adjourned
	Adjourned with prayer at 12:56 p.m.


